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Cardijn Exchange wraps up two days of friendly competition
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33rd Annual Cardijn Exchange
I was very pleased to hear of the spirit with which students from Tenison Woods College competed at Cardijn College in 33rd annual exchange early in the week. The 
sporting and debating competitions were characterised by high skill level, team spirit and fair play. Sincere thanks to all parents, staff and students who contributed 
to the success of the exchange, with special thanks to Ciaran Buckley, Sports Coordinator, Tori McIntyre, Sports Trainee, and the Health and Physical Education Team 
for their leadership of another successful exchange.

Timor Leste Charity Ball – Be More, Not Want More
Once again, as part of the Timor-Leste fundraising, we will be holding a Charity Ball this Friday, 31 May. The Charity Ball is an opportunity for students in Year 11 and 
12 to join together for a night of socialising and dancing at the City Hall, Main Corner while raising much needed funds and awareness for our closest neighbours in 
Timor-Leste. The theme of the Charity Ball this year is, ‘Where flowers bloom, so does hope’. 
Each year, Tenison Woods College sends a delegation of students to Timor-Leste. These students are ‘self-funded’ on their trip, and upon arrival in Timor-Leste 
they will immerse themselves in the culture of the communities they visit, while financially helping those with the greatest need. The students will visit schools,  
kindergartens, museums, NGO’s and explore the beauty of the country and beautiful coastline.
At the Ball, students will hear from past immersion participants about the difference we are able to make in the lives of those we meet during a short presentation.

We ask students to consider how they are contributing, by way of being selfless and forgoing an item or luxury that they may otherwise have 
spent; ‘being more’ as distinct from ‘wanting more’. For example, the expense of their outfit, manicure, professional hair / makeup. 

We encourage families to have this discussion with their children, and as much as we want students to look their best, we would like 
students to be mindful that in Timor-Leste, $40 can feed a family of four for one month. 

Please consider a conservative approach to this event. Perhaps borrow a dress or use one you already have? Don’t buy new shoes, 
use existing shoes. Why not try Vinnies for that suit or slacks, or to accessorise your outfit. How about donating the money you 

would normally spend with a hairdresser directly to the cause? See if you can ‘go without’ an item or luxury appointment to 
help those in Timor-Leste who have very little. Every cent we raise will go directly to this cause, so please think about this.

Sacraments of Confirmation and Eucharist
I am delighted that 23 of our young will be celebrating their Sacraments of Confirmation and First Eucharist at weekend 
masses with Vicar General, Father Phillip Marshall and Father Dean Marin, following their participation in the parish Initiation 

Program over the past 10 months.  

Weekly Newsletter

This year’s exchange marked the 33rd anniversary of the annual event, with both schools well represented by their students participating in a variety of sports. These 
sports included basketball, netball, football, futsal, volleyball and mixed touch with the annual exchange debate highlighting the Monday evening activities as it does 
every year. 
For the first time since 2007, Cardijn College has defeated Tenison Woods College on our home turf 6 to 5.
Congratulations to The Rijken Doyle Medalists who were Connor Prior & Emily Dawe.
The skill level of competition was again of the highest standard and both College’s participated to the best of their abilities. What was a standout though was the 
level of school spirit the Cardijn College students displayed and the support they provided for their fellow peers. This is something to be admired and we strive to 
emulate at Tenison Woods College.  
View the full list of results on the back page.

Ciaran Buckley  |  High Performance Sports Program Head Coach & Yr 8-12 Sports Coordinator 
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CIM Team News
Parish Mass
Mass is celebrated in the Tenison Woods College Chapel 

each Thursday at 9.00am during term time. All members of 
the community are invited to attend. Each week the mass is 

attended and led by a different year level. 
The roster for Term 2 masses is as follows:

Michelle Coote  |  APRIM – Assistant Principal Religious Identity and Mission

From The Principal continued...

In our Catholic tradition we understand that children have been Confirmed in 
their Baptism for the renewal of the gift of the Holy Spirit in their lives, and 
receive the real presence of Christ our Saviour, as our Bread of Life, in their First 
Holy Communion.

Our prayers and best wishes are extended to these children and their families 
at this significant time in their faith journey. 

Catholic Education Week
From Monday 3 June until Sunday 9 June we will celebrate Catholic  
Education Week in South Australia, underlining the many benefits of our  
system of schools, where ultimately every child matters. 
I trust Catholic Education Week will offer members of our Tenison Woods  
College family an opportunity to reflect on the community we are, and the 
community we are called to be. 
Catholic schools have been educating students in South Australia since the 
1860s and today, 20% of South Australia’s students attend a Catholic school 
with over 6,000 staff teaching 48,000 students. 
Our Catholic schools are much more than simply places where children learn 
Maths, Science, English or Geography. While we take great pride in doing that 
with excellence, we do much more. We also teach more than simply social 
justice values, care for the environment and compassion for humanity. While 
these are all critical to a well-rounded development of our young, there is still 
much more which sets us apart from other school communities. 
Critically, our Catholic schools are places for our students, our teachers and 
their families to experience the love of God revealed to us in the person of Jesus 
Christ, and lived out in His body, which is the Church.  So in essence, Catholic 
Education Week in South Australia is an opportunity for us to celebrate the way 
we are hope-filled communities; communities in which each person is invited 
to a deep relationship with our God and expresses that relationship by the way 
they serve one another and our broader global community. 
And as I have often indicated, what sets us apart as a school is that at Tenison 
Woods College every student has a place, every student has a pathway, and 
every student will shine. That is at the same time our challenge and what we 
celebrate daily.
I trust Catholic Education Week will offer strong testimony to the way we plan 
for the learning of each individual student who is part of our Tenison Woods 
College family.

Parish Planned Giving Rebate
I remind families that parents contributing to the Parish Planned Giving 
may claim a rebate from Tuition Fees of 50% of their contribution up to a  
maximum claim of $750. Official Parish receipts are to be presented to the Finance  
Department after the 30 June 2019 for a deduction to be made.

Staff Professional Development Days – 6 and 7 June
Staff are looking forward to the staff professional development days on  
Thursday 6 and Friday, 7 June, when they will devote time to the learning 
and assessment experiences prepared for students, as well as the wellbeing  
approach at the school.
I trust students and parents will experience the benefits of the days through our 
service to students and families throughout the College.  I remind families that 
these days are student-free days.  

God Bless,
David Mezinec  |  Principal

Year 12 Drama performance ‘Empty 
Chair’ – Wednesday, 5 June 2019 

Next Wednesday, 5 June, the Year 12 Drama class have the opportunity to 
publically perform a unique play for their 
external assessment. 
Empty Chair is a synthesis of ideas from 
two playwrights and two theorists to 
bring together a concoction of realism 
and fantasy as we step into the mind of a 
coma patient and his struggle to return to 
his loved ones.
Doors open at 6.30pm for a 7.00pm start 
at the Wehl Street Theatre.  Cost is a gold 
coin donation at the door. The length of 
show is under an hour with one 5 minute 
break.  The performance is suitable for 
high school aged students and above.
For more details, view the poster here.

Kirsty-Jane Wodson  |  Performing Arts 
Teacher 

Saturday 1 June 2019
6.00pm

Georgia Nulty
William Judd
Annabel Judd
Luke Holmes
Micaella Manuel
Razel Ucang
Callum Feetom
Phylbien Jarloyan
Ava Prosperi-Porta
Kahne Jeffrey
Isabella Fielding
Charlie Zwar
Therese Pajanga
Desire Kinyamba

Sunday 2 June 2019
11.30am

Lillian Mai Pettingill
Banjo Morgan
Archie Morgan
Jake Parker
Charlotte Dixon
Jakob Walkom
Max Grubb
Gregory Luka Chavara
 
Sunday 16 June 2019
11:30am

Saskia Toogood
Chloe Toogood

Tip of the Week from the 
Deputy Principal

Currently at Tenison Woods College we are trialling 
EdSmart for a number of Health and Physical Education 

 excursions. From this week, students attending Health and Physical  
Education excursions will receive an email alerting parents/caregivers that 
electronic consent and medical information forms are to be completed for an  
excursion. Parents will be requested to click on the link which will open to a 
secure web page version of the consent form, please complete and submit. 
This consent form can be completed on your phone, tablet or computer at your  
convenience. All of the data you submit on the form is held in a secure  
database only accessible to selected school staff. EdSmart will help us better 
manage any needs in the school community with the extra time saved.
For efficient utilisation of EdSmart, it is important that the most up to date  
addresses for parents and caregivers are provided to the College, if parents/
caregivers have changed or updated an email address recently, we kindly  
request the new email address/es are forwarded to the College Administration 
Office. 
For more information regarding EdSmart, please click the link here. 

Liza Couzens  |  Deputy Principal

Week 5 	 Thursday 30 May – Year 4/5
Week 6 	 Thursday 6 June – 
	 Pupil Free Day
Week 7 	 Thursday 13 June – 
	 Whole School Mass

Week 8 	 Thursday 20 June – Year 9
Week 9 	 Thursday 27 June – Year 8
Week 10 	 Thursday 4 July – Year 6/7

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44464620/Empty_Chair_Year_12_Play_poster.pdf
 https://edsmart.com/
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Year 6 Cohort ‘locked up’  
in The Old Gaol 

Last Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday Year 6 students braved the frosty  
conditions for a two night stay at the Old Gaol. The boys took residence on 
Tuesday night, with the girls moving in on Wednesday afternoon. The whole 
Year 6 cohort were challenged with team activities, building resilience,  
self-reflection exercises and enjoyed the many experiences they were able 
to participate in. Staff also enjoyed spending time with their students and  
getting to know them all individually. Participants Amity Fennell and Isabelle  
Drew recounted their experience at the Old Gaol. 
We had many fun experiences on camp and were separated into boys and girls, 
boys the first night and girls the second. When we arrived at the Old Gaol, we 
were given a briefing and then found our dorms. It looked old and creepy on 
the outside, but inside it was comfortable and spacious. Once we found our 
dorms and started to interact with others, we had lunch and played for a while. 
After that, we visited the rail lands with the boys and played footy. Then we 
walked back to the Gaol and the boys headed back to the College. We also had 
a great experience with the activities, these including bocce, golf, the scavenger 
hunt, and team song guessing and singing. We also got a booklet with some 
activities in it. The scavenger hunt was very fun, we ran around the Gaol and 
wrote down answers to questions in our booklets. In the afternoon, we had a 
personality quiz in groups around a table while Mr Patzel talked to us about the 
different personalities and which one we were. That night we played games in 
teams to guess and sing songs, which was one of the best bits. Afterwards we 
had tea, which was Domino’s pizza. We hardly got any sleep but had the best 
night of our lives! Later the next day we held a very lovely liturgy that filled 
us with gratitude to leave and face the day. We had amazing teachers! (And  
breakfast!) The teachers who joined the girls were, Mr Patzel, Miss Lock,  
Mrs Sims, Mrs Vivian, Ms Lloyd, Mrs Brodie and many helpers. We had so much 
fun and thank them for being with us on this incredible camp! We loved the 
experience and can’t put it into words how much fun we had. This time with 
everyone has taught us so much and we are so lucky!

Amity Fennell and Isabelle Drew |  Year 6 Students
Renewables road trip helps students 

gain an insight into clean energy 
Over 30 Tenison Woods College Year 10 and 11 Electrotech students were in 
Tailem Bend and Adelaide last Thursday and Friday.
The group were fortunate to get an insight into the States leading sustainable 
energy industries.
Vena Energy Australia’s Tailem Bend solar farm, Sonnen Batterie and Tindo 
Solar each welcomed our students into their businesses and provided a 
glimpse into how South Australia is becoming a leader in a sustainable future. 
The students were in awe of the scale of Vena Energy’s solar farm, with nearly 
400,000 panels sprawled across the dusty plains at Tailem Bend. Tindo Solar’s 
advanced robotics and manufacturing of their state of the art panels was  
another highlight, which was further heightened by the energy and enthusiasm 
of the company’s CEO, Shayne Jaenisch. Sonnen Batterie provided the missing 
piece of the puzzle of Tenison Woods College’s off grid ambition, allowing for 
modular storage of the power captured by our growing solar installations.  
The convoy are extremely grateful to these companies for opening their 
doors and providing a unique learning opportunity. This experience has given  
confidence to these young people about future career paths in the renewable 
energy industry. Tension Woods College has a deep and long term  
commitment to sustainability. We believe that it is only through a connected 
community that sustainability can be successful, which is why we are constantly 
partnering with local, national, and international organisations to further the 
impact and ultimately, improve the world our young people will inherit.

Tom Linnell  |  Early Years to Year 12 Sustainability Coordinator

Academy of Hospitality  
Pop up drinks stall TOMORROW

As part of an assessment the Year 10/11 Academy of Hospitality students 
will be hosting a drink stall tomorrow, during recess so bring your money on  
Thursday and meet us under the sails at recess.
Drinks are only $3 each. 
Options include: 
•	 Iced Chocolate
•	 Bubble Tea
•	 Sherbet Fizz 

Jen McCourt  |  Hospitality Teacher

Charity Ball – Final chance for Tickets
This Friday, students in Year 11 and 12 will join together for a night of socialising 
and dancing at the Main Corner, while raising much needed funds and  
awareness for our closest neighbours in Timor-Leste. 
The theme for this year’s Charity Ball is ‘Where flowers bloom, so does hope’.
There are a limited amount of tickets left, so be quick as tomorrow will be the 
final chance to purchase. Tickets sales close at the end of lunch. 
 
Bernadette Fisher  |  Timor - Leste Immersion Coordinator 
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Students bring home the wins in new 
6/7 State Knockout Competition

Students in Years 6 and 7 were fortunate enough to be involved in a new 6/7 
State Knockout Competition, featuring the sports of Soccer, Football and  
Netball. Our 6/7 Soccer Boys made their way to Cornerstone College in Mount 
Barker for Round 1 of 6/7 State Knockout Soccer. They defeated Stirling East 5 
goals to 0. They then went on to win against Belair 4 goals to 3. 
Also in the new competition, our 6/7 Boys Footballers played Bordertown 
at Naracoorte with a big first up win 10- 5- 65 to Bordertown’s 1- 4 -10.  
Goal Scorers: Sam Domaschenz, Wil Lewis, Angus Clarke, Ryan Kuhl, Deacon 
Ilsley, Jordan Bartlett, Jacob Salmon and Owen Feetom
Best Players: Angus Clarke, Jared Kuhl, Jacob Salmon and Rex Jones.
Both Soccer and Football 6/7 Boys teams will now progress to Round 2, to be 
held in Mount Gambier later in the Term.

Well done to all those involved.

Tori McIntyre  |  Sports Administration Trainee

SAPSASA Swimming Results
The following Tenison Woods College students were selected to represent 
the Lower South East at SAPSASA Swimming in Adelaide on Friday 29 March:  
Gabriel Strachan, Hugo Peters, Lachlan Moss, Louise O’Callaghan, Mikayla 
Pearson, Aleisha Pearson, Annabelle Solomons and Alex Hudson.

The following students medalled:
•	 Aleisha Pearson – Girls 13yo 50m Backstroke 1st; Girls 13yo 50m 	

	 Freestyle 3rd.
•	 Annabelle Solomons – Girls 12yo 50m Backstroke 2nd.

Relays:
•	 Girls 13&U Freestyle Relay – Aleisha Pearson, Annabelle Solomons 	
	 2nd.
•	 Girls 13&U Medley Relay – Aleisha Pearson, Alex Hudson 2nd.
•	 Boys 13&U Medley Relay – Hugo Peters 3rd.

The following students made Finals:
•	 Mikayla Pearson – Girls 11yo 50m Backstroke 4th, Girls 11yo 50m 	
	 Freestyle 5th, Girls 11yo 50m Butterfly 5th.
•	 Aleisha Pearson – Girls 13yo 50m Breaststroke 5th.
•	 Alex Hudson – Girls 12yo 50m Breaststroke 7th.

Congratulations to all swimmers.

College places second at  
9–A-Side Football 

On Thursday 23 May, 5 teams of very eager Tenison Woods College girls  
footballers travelled to Blue Lake Sports Park to play in the Year 8/9 and 10  
9-a-side Football competition.
The players faced off against various High Schools from the Lower South East 
region. With the sun shining for the entire day, all the girls played well whilst 
displaying excellent sportsmanship qualities. 
As the day concluded, the girls collectively lead Tenison Woods College to  
second position overall with the final winner being decided at the completion 
of the boys 9-a-side carnival taking place tomorrow. Congratulations girls. 

Tori McIntyre  |  Sports Administration Trainee

The Big Book Swap – This Friday 
As part of the Reconciliation Week activities this Friday the Middle School  
Social Justice Students are holding a Big Book Swap that will raise money for 
the Indigenous Literacy Foundation. 
This swap will take place under the Sails at lunchtime. The aim of this event is 
to raise money for the Indigenous Literacy Foundation. 
The Foundation buys books that are needed for children in remote  
communities.
To participate your child will need to:
•	 Find a book at home to donate - that they know another child will 	
	 want
•	 Drop the book into the Library Friday morning
•	 Bring a gold coin to buy another book
•	 Go to the Sails at lunchtime and find a book that is perfect for	
	 them or a family member
•	 Enjoy their new book

Chris Lloyd  |  Teacher, Librarian 
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Open 5-a-side Soccer Teams 
compete in State Championships

The open 5-a-side boys’ and girls’ soccer teams travelled to Adelaide on 
Friday 17 May to compete at the St Claire Recreational Centre in the State  
Championships. 
Both teams faced tough competition, with the girls finishing 6th in the State, 
and the boys finishing 5th in the State. 
Both teams performed extremely well and displayed high levels of  
competitiveness.
Congratulations to all involved!

Tori McIntyre  |  Sports Administration Trainee

Changing Tunes 2019 – 
“Everybody Shines”

Changing Tunes, is a music concert featuring all of our Years 3-5 students along 
with special guests. 
An integral part of learning music at Tenison Woods College is having the  
opportunity to perform. The concert is also a vital part of the Junior School 
music curriculum.
This year the Changing Tunes Music Concert will be held at the Sir Robert  
Helpmann Theatre on Tuesday, 2 July 2019 at 6.30pm.
All families and friends are invited to attend.
Tickets on sale at the Box Office, 2 tickets per family from 11 June – 21 June. 
Remainder of tickets on sale 24 June
Please click here to view poster.

Lucy Rossi  |  Performing Arts Administration

Register now for the Year 8 Monash 
Engineering Challenge

If you are in Year 8 and want to find out more about Engineering, Monash  
University is running a “Year 8 Challenge” during the July school holidays.
Dive into the wonderful world of Engineering with three days of hands-on 
workshops!  For further details and registration please click here.

Marist Brothers and Mercy Sisters 
Scholarships open for 2020

The Marist Brothers and Mercy Sisters Scholarships are available to students of 
families who may be experiencing financial hardship and are open to current 
Year 7 and Year 10 students. 
The Marist Brothers Scholarship is awarded for up to 3 years for students in 
Years 8 to 10 and the Mercy Sisters scholarship for 2 years for students in Years 
11 and 12. 
Applications are currently open and we invite all families, who think they may 
qualify, to obtain an application form from the Front Office.
Alternatively, information on the Scholarships can be found online on the  
Tenison Woods College website here.
Any queries can be directed to the Front Office or to me, Neal Turley, on  
8725 5455.
Applications close at 4.00pm on 5 July 2019.

Neal Turley  |  Business Manager

Awesome Author of the Week
This week’s Awesome Author is Year 12 student Koby Chant.  Koby has  
created this humorous, witty and satiric article based on the changes in AFL 
rules launched in this 2019 season. The article boasts Koby’s strong control of  
language and tone and also conveys his undying love for, and commitment to, 
the Essendon Football Club. Whether or not you love the great Aussie game, 
I am certain that you will enjoy this article and appreciate Koby’s casual,  
colloquial style and brazen cheek.  
Koby has been a student at Tenison Woods College for the last five years,  
moving to the College in Term 3 of Year 8.  He is a keen sportsperson and plays 
football for ‘South’ and baseball for ‘Centrals’.  We wish Koby all the best for the 
remainder of the year and in pursuing his career of choice in the future.
Click here to read Koby’s piece. 

Marilena Wilson  |  English Teacher 

Year 10 Drama presents 
‘Track & Field’ - Save the 

date
The Year 10 Drama class is very excited to  perform their original play Track 
& Field at Wehl Street Theatre on Wednesday 12 June, (Week 7). The play, 
written by College alumni Isidora Pandilovska and Charlotte Smith, has 
been developed throughout this semester as part of the NIDA Outreach 
Program with mentoring from Dr Stephen Sewell, the Head of Writing for  
Performance at the National Institute of Dramatic Arts (NIDA). The 
play explores themes of bullying, mental health and identity; and is  
recommended for the ages of 14 and over. The performance will start at 7.00pm 
and entry is via gold coin donation at the door. We hope to see you there!

Eliza Suggate  |  Drama Teacher

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44466845/Changing_Tunes_Concert_Poster_2019.pdf
 https://www.monash.edu/engineering/challenge
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/enrolment/scholarships
http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44464621/Recount_Style_Feature_Article_Submission_Koby.pdf
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Book Now for Out School Hours Care 
for June 6/7 -Student free days 

OSHC is now taking bookings for the June 6 and 7 Student Free Days! 
Join us on Thursday and Friday of Week 6 for two days of fun and creativity at 
OSHC! 

We’ve got plenty to keep the kids entertained including stress ball making, 
slime making, plastic shrinkem art, STEM challenges and much more!  
Afternoon tea - consisting of pizza bread (Thursday) and scones (Friday) will be 
served with fresh fruit. Please pack recess and lunch for your child. 
A reminder OSHC is an egg and nut-free service.

OSHC will operate from 6:45am to 6:00pm on both days in the Multi-purpose 
room adjacent to the Barry Holmes Stadium. Children between 5-13 years of 
age welcome.

To book, please email OSHC or call (08) 8724 4633.

Marc Lock  |  Acting Director, Out of School Hours Care

Shining in the Classroom – 
H is for helping others

Year 12 students Bailey Musci and Taylor Fatchen were participants of the 
Timor-Leste Immersion Trip last year. The experience was life changing 
for them both and they now have a strong desire to continue to help the  
communities they visited, particularly the village of Mulara. 

With the support of their families, Bailey and Taylor organised a raffle that 
raised $1,138.

This is an amazing effort by Bailey and Taylor and this year’s Immersion group 
look forward to delivering the money to the Mulara community in just over a 
month. 

Bernadette Fisher  |  Timor–Leste Immersion Coordinator 

FUTSAL

Girls Futsal
The girls Futsal team kick the carnival off with an amazing effort. The Tenison 
girls started the game on the front foot and pressed Cardijn hard, with some 
great play from Ellie Seaton and Emma O’Callaghan. Unfortunately, the team 
couldn’t quite capitalise on all the early pressure and Cardijn managed to hit 
them on the counter-attack, going into half-time with the lead. The girls then 
came out strong in the second half and got right back into the game, only again 
to fall short right at the end. Overall, the girls performed very well and were 
unfortunate to go down in a close contest with the end score being 2-4.
Most Valuable Player- Ellie Seaton 
Sportsmanship Award- Letitia Izzo

Boys Futsal
The boys started off strong and controlled the game from the moment it 
started. Connor Prior and Broc Linden led the Tenison team and were able to 
find the net with ease. The Tenison Woods College boys dominated the game 
throughout and capped off a fantastic performance with a commanding 10-4 
victory.
Most Valuable Player- Connor Prior  
Sportsmanship Award- Austin Rossi

MIXED TOUCH FOOTBALL 
Touch football kicked off on Monday with Tenison winning the coin toss. 
The bitterly cold wind added another layer of difficulty for two teams as they  
battled for the win. Both teams put up a very strong fight but Cardijn were 
able to take the lead. Tenison fought hard to catch the visitors but Cardijn 
were too far ahead. The game was exciting to watch with great athleticism and  
sportsmanship being shown from both teams. The match was a highly  
competitive and defensive game which saw a polished Cardjin team prevail 3 
Try’s to Tenison 0.
Most Valuable Player- Hugh Armfield
Sportsmanship Award- Emily Dawe 

BASKETBALL

Girls Basketball
A terrific performance from the Tenison girls squad, applying diligent defensive 
pressure to force turnovers and enable their running game to open up. Led 
from the front by Captain Emily Dawe, the girls displayed good teamwork and 
unity, sharing the ball around on the offensive end to secure a comfortable 
victory. Cardijn were unable to keep up with the skill and speed of our talented, 
hard working group.  
Score: TWC 62 – Cardijn 16
Most Valuable Player- Lucy Denton 
Sportsmanship Award- Emmason Ilsley

Boys Basketball
Our boys were dynamic from the opening tip. Similar to the girls, the 
boys forced Cardijn into regular turnovers allowing them to display their  
athleticism and skill on the break. The Tenison boys punished the Cardijn zone  
with superior skills and shooting, products of the hard work the group has put 
into High Performance sessions. It was a professional and mature four-quarter 
performance from the Tenison boys . Score: TWC 82 – Cardijn 20 
Most Valuable Player- Oli Thomson 
Sportsmanship Award- Joel Dent
Overall a very pleasing effort in Basketball from both squads both winning 
comfortably and displaying the improvement in their games as a result of  
continual hard work in our high performance sessions.

VOLLEYBALL

Girls volleyball
Cardijn got off to a great start, but Tenison won the first set 25-20. Cardijn were 
too strong in the second set and won 25-20. They also held on in the third set 
with a win of 15 -7.  
Overall, Cardijn won the girls volleyball 2 sets to 1.
Most Valuable Player- Katia Griffin
Sportsmanship Award- Emily Dawe

Boys volleyball
In the first set the Tenison boys went down 25-12 to a much stronger Cardijn 
team. Similar to the girls the boys fought hard, however went down 25-19 in 
the second set. As such, Cardijn just needed the two sets to take the win. The 
overall score was 2 sets to 0.
Most Valuable Player- Connor Prior 
Sportsmanship Award- Hugh Armfield

Cardijn Exchange Results continued from front page...

http://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/44443270/OSHC_Student_Free_Day_6_7_June_2019.pdf
mailto:%0Doshc%40tenison.catholic.edu.au%0D?subject=
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Upcoming Events:
Wednesday, 29 May
•	 National Reconciliation Week

Thursday, 30 May
•	 6.45am, Year 8/9 Girls Knockout Football
•	 8.30am, Year 8/9 Boys 9-a-side Football
•	 9.00am, Pop Up Drinks Stall, Under the Sails

Friday, 31 May
•	 10.45am, Junior Poplars Community Engagement & Fitness,  
	 Squashbrook
•	 1.20pm, The Great Book Swap Under the Sails
•	 2.30pm, Junior School Assembly, Barrie Holmes Stadium
•	 6.00pm, Tenison Woods College Charity Ball

Saturday, 1 June
•	 6.00pm Mass / Sacraments of Confirmation and First Holy  
	 Communion

Sunday, 2 June
•	 11.30am Mass / Sacraments of Confirmation and First Holy  
	 Communion

Monday, 3 June
•	 Catholic Education Week
•	 MABO Day
•	 ROBOTICS, Lecture Theatre (All Day)
•	 Year 8 Life Changer Program, PRC 3 and 6, (All Day)
•	 8.50am, Year 10 Outdoor Ed Rock Climbing Camp, Mount Arapiles
•	 9.00am, Drama SACE External Assessments, Wehl Street Theatre

Tuesday, 4 June
•	 ROBOTICS, Lecture Theatre (All Day)
•	 8.50am, Year 10 Outdoor Ed Rock Climbing Camp, Mount Arapiles
•	 8.45, Drama Stage 2 Moderation, Wehl Street Theatre
•	 9.00am, Michael Mangan Concert (Jun School), PRC Upstairs 
•	 10.45am, Michael Mangan Concert (Jun School), PRC Upstairs 
•	 12.00pm, HPSP Sports Psychologist Visit, PRC 3 and 6 (Seniors) 
•	 2.00pm, HPSP Sports Psychologist Visit, PRC 3 and 6 (Juniors) 

Wednesday, 5 June
•	 ROBOTICS, Lecture Theatre (All Day)
•	 8.50am, Year 10 Outdoor Ed Rock Climbing Camp, Mount Arapiles
•	 8.45, Drama Stage 2 Moderation, Wehl Street Theatre
•	 12.00pm, HPSP Sports Psychologist Visit, PRC 3 and 6 (Juniors) 
•	 2.00pm, HPSP Sports Psychologist Visit, PRC 3 and 6 (Seniors)

Uniform Shop
Regular Opening Hours: 
Tuesday: 8.00am - 12.00pm
Thursday: 1.00pm - 5.00pm
A reminder that Students are required to wear their Winter Uniforms for  
Terms 2 and 3.

Contact Us: 
E: thecollegeshop@tenison.catholic.edu.au
T:  (08) 8724 4637

Canteen Roster - Week 6, Term 2
For those rostered to work in the canteen, your starting time is 10.00am and your finishing 
time is 2:00pm. If you have any questions, please contact the Canteen Manager, Leanne 
Sandow.
Monday - Naomi Mitchell
Tuesday - Kate Pohlner
Wednesday - Marlene Dean
Thursday - N/A - Student Free Day
Friday - N/A - Student Free Day

Lunch order bags can only be used once, they are not reusable.
Icy poles cannot be ordered on lunch bags. Children need to come to canteen to  
purchase.

See the Community Noticeboard for posters and notices of upcoming events 
within our College, and wider community.

Please click here to view this page.

DEBATE 
After a day of physical competition, the stage was set for ‘sport of the mind’, with 
the debate on the topic ‘That Technology has Made Life Better’. Both teams 
were well-prepared, with great research and information presented through an 
entertaining and hard-fought debate. Arguing the affirmative, Tenison Woods 
College presented an enthusiastic, wide-ranging argument with plenty of  
examples in communication, medicine, transport and everyday uses.  
Cardijn College presented the negative, focusing on social media, mental health 
and the environment.  Edie Jones was named Best Speaker from Tenison 
Woods College, drawing continued laughter and cheers from the audience 
with her sustained and humorous rebuttal. Gabrielle Connolly was named Best  
Speaker from Cardijn and Speaker of the Debate with her thoughtful explanation of  
arguments and reasoned rebuttal. The audience were continually informed 
and entertained by each speaker, and in the end Cardijn were awarded the 
debate. A fantastic effort from all involved.

FOOTBALL 
Winning the toss, the Tenison boys were kicking with a slight breeze, but it 
was Cardijn who got off to a blistering start. They brought pressure and skill 
and kicked the first two goals of the game. The second quarter saw Tenison  
improve their tempo, but the visitors still managed to kick two late goals,  
keeping Tenison scoreless. In the third quarter, Tenison finally got a  
break-through and kicked two goals. The home team got their major ball  
movers into the game and the boys used the dangerous Tenison forwards to 
their advantage. Only a couple of goals separated the teams at the final change, 
but Cardijn proved to be the fitter and cleaner team in the long run. The highly 
skilled match rolled out a final score of Cardijn 08.09.57 to Tenison 02.03.15. 
Most Valuable Player- Alex Jarnevic
Sportsmanship Award- Stuart Dickenson.

NETBALL
The netballers took to the court on Tuesday afternoon to wrap up the two-day 
exchange. In the first match, the Tenison ‘A’ team made a fast start to the game. 
They set up a strong double-figure lead and their intensity throughout the  
entire game set up a strong win of 52 to 31.
Most Valuable Player- Paige Nitschke
Sportsmanship Award- Sophie Ellis
In the netball ‘B’ match, Tenison Woods College started strongly again and as 
in the first game, held onto that early lead for the win. Tenison defeated Cardijn 
44 to 23.
Most Valuable Player- Emily Dawe
Sportsmanship Award- Chelsea Croser
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